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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

         Meeting was held at the SCCA Fair Booth in Cobleskill on 

July 24, 2008 

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*



The meeting was called to order at 6:25 with the pledge to the flag.  There were 16 sportsmen in attendances with 9 club represented. Also in attendance was Mike Terrell, one of our local Encon officers.  A motion was made by Bob Britton and second by Dewey Irving to approve last month’s minutes. The treasurer’s report was read and approved with a motion by Doug Handy, second by Duke Mann. We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.


Still haven’t set a date for the demolition of the building located on the land parcel in Esperance, which the County transferred to the Town of Esperance. Waiting on word from Michael West, SCCA’s lawyer, to give us the go ahead.  DEC is already in the process to make this a public fishing access after the site is cleared.  Skeeter Coons has volunteered to bring in machinery to help excavate the building.  We need to set up a date to assist him with this project.  Dave Wood will be POC. 


The membership reviewed a newsletter concerning Term Limits for the Fish & Wildlife Management Board. Gordon Emerson volunteered to create a resolution on term limit changes to send to Patricia Riexinger, Director of Division of Fish, Wildlife, & Marine Resources.  

A setup schedule for manning the SCCA fair booth was completed. We had purchased fair entrance tickets so each volunteer could get in without cost.  We setup the fair displays on August 4th starting at 6 PM. The prizes for the SCCA annual raffle were all set.  There were close to 4000 tickets sold. 1st prize winner was Alan Beisler from Stamford, NY who chose the $500 cash; 2nd prize went to Elizabeth Klveber from Bay Shore, NY down near NYC; 3rd prize was won by Dennis Gregory from Schenevus, NY; 4th prize went to Bob Rodd from Amsterdam, NY; 5th prize was won by Bill Cherry, Schoharie, NY; 6th prize was won by Kevin Gaskill from Poughkeepsie, NY; and 7th prize went to Gloria Spiers from Middleburgh, NY.  Prizes include the old town canoe (Discovery 15.8) or $500, the National Wild Turkey Federation donated 2nd prize, a 25th Commemorative wildlife print, 3rd prize, a Terry Redlin Wildlife Print, was donated by Schoharie County Chapter - Whitetails Unlimited, 4th & 5th prizes were $100 Dick’s Sporting Goods Certificates which were donated by Senator Seward, 6th prize, a $100 US Saving Bond donated by the Bank of Richmondville and 7th prize, a $100 US Saving Bond, was donated by our local NBT in Middleburgh. The Family Medical Care Associates, Dr. Burton & Dr. Eckel, once again donated the cost of the tickets. They have done this for many of the past SCCA raffles. 

Alan Beisler, the winner of the first prize, for the canoe raffle has sent SCCA a $50 donation to promote the fishing on the Schoharie Creek of which he did when he was young. He is living in Stamford now but as a youth Alan lived in the same village of Watsonville located south of Middleburgh.  Thank you Alan!!!!  

Dewey Irving made a motion to have the SCCA purchase up to 40 additional pheasants for the youth shoot this fall. NYS DEC has promise 50 birds for this event.  Ray Zeh suggested approaching the Schoharie Board of Supervisor to get approval to use county lands for pheasant releases. NYS DEC has proposed to only release pheasants on State lands only.  Soft release will be done on public lands also.

Duke Mann made a motion to have club delegates’ check with each club on the issue of a Salt Water fishing license.  The state wants to sell a separate license for salt-water fishing.  This license is going to happen one way or another.  The Federal Government will force everyone who fishes in salt-water to purchase an annual salt-water license by 2011 if the NYS DEC doesn’t come up with something. The question is do we want to add this salt-water license to the existing fishing license, which would increase the cost or do we create a separate license.  A question was brought up.  If you go on a salt-water fishing charter you don’t need a special license, you use the charter captain’s license.  The question was do you need a regular fishing license if you go on a fresh-water fishing charter, or can you use the charter captain’s license.  Mike Terrell, our local Encon Officer is checking on this for us. A vote will be taken at the next SCCA meeting.

Carl Stefanik has expressed interest in serving as the SCCA representative to the (CANY) Conservation Alliance of New York. He would like to have his name be put in nomination for this position. 

The SCCA by-laws are being reviewed and updated.  Bob Britton and Charlie Olsen have volunteered to do this update and then the club delegates will need to vote on the changes before they are finalized.

There will be two Gun Hunter Safety classes held in September at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.

1. Registration Aug 25th 7-8 PM Classes will be held Sept 5th 6-9:30 PM & Sept 6th 8 AM to 4 PM.

2. Registration Sept 8th 7-8 PM Classes will be held Sept 19th 6 –9:30 PM & Sept 20th 8 AM to 4 PM.

There will be a Gun Hunter Safety class held at Richmondville Rod & Gun Club, POC Steve Kosier 234-2854.  Registration Sept 22nd 7-8 PM Classes will be held Sept 26th 6 –9:30 PM & Sept 27th 8 AM to 4 PM.


The last Archery Class was held August 23rd with 31 new hunter safety archery certificates awarded.  The Schoharie County Hunter Safety Instructors are looking donations of some 22 caliber rifles to use for hunter safety training.  They prefer single shot or possible bolt action.  POC is Ray Zeh 234-8804  


Received a thank you note from the three youths that the SCCA sponsored to Camp Coby this past summer. Thanks again for getting the funds to send the kids to camp. They all had a great time. (They mailed me a disk, which had over 170 images)  The images were labeled and some of the pictures were printed out and displayed at the SCCA booth during fair week. 
Attention – All Sportsmen – Don’t forget to purchase a Habitat Stamp: When you buy your hunting license.  The extra cost is only $5. During the past four years the Habitat stamp program has helped pay for two projects within Region 4.  The most recent project was to restore a section of a local trout stream, Ten Mile Creek, located in the Town of Durham, Green County. This trout stream is designated as a public fishing area by the State Department of Environmental Conservation. Heavy flooding in recent years has altered the Class TS (trout spawning) stream to such a degree that the trout have largely been eradicated.  Dick Nelson, a local outdoors columnist, had reported on this subject in depth, tracing the problem to persistent flooding dating back to 1996. Walt Bennett, an active Sportsman in many local organizations lobbied for this rehabilitation, which finally paid off.  With Trout’s Unlimited Funding involvement, $7,500 coming from local grants, $10,000 from Habitat Funding, and $10,000 from NYS DEC the project finally began. The project included 3 ½ miles of special attention.  In all there were many local businesses along with several area land-owners who also helped with the project.  Some of the area is deeded “Forever Wild” which also helped in the approval of the project.  Walt has just informed me that they have an additional $27,000 available, which can be used to finish up the end of the stream located in Green County.  

The first project in Region 4 was a car top boat launch built on Snyder Lake in Rensselaer County. 

So the Habitat Stamp sales were a big help in funding this project.  That is why it’s so important for Sportsmen & Sportswomen to purchase the Habitat/Access Stamp.  The cost of this stamp is only $5 and can be purchased even without buying a license.  It only takes a NYS driver’s license number and $5.           

NYS DEC ANNOUCEMENTS: 2008-09 SPORTING LICENSE SALES OPEN AUGUST 18, 2008

Deer Management Permits, Hunting, Fishing, Trapping Licenses Available
      New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Pete Grannis today announced that 2008-09 hunting, fishing, and trapping licenses and Deer Management Permits (DMPs) may be purchased beginning Monday, Aug. 18.   Licenses and permits can be purchased at one of DEC’s 1,500 license sales outlets statewide.  
    “New York State is committed to helping provide outdoor enthusiasts with numerous recreational opportunities to enjoy the beauty of our state throughout the year,” said Grannis.  “Hunting, trapping, and fishing opportunities in New York are among the best in the Northeast. As DEC kicks off another license year, we are pleased to offer new big game hunting opportunities to 14 and 15 year olds. We will continue to help meet the needs of sportsmen and sportswomen by making improvements to better serve the public and protect our natural resources.” 
          All sporting licenses are valid beginning Oct. 1, 2008, through Sept. 30, 2009.  Prices for New York residents range from as little as $5 for a Junior Hunting license to $76 for a Conservation Legacy license that
allows a full range of hunting and fishing privileges and includes specialty items such as a subscription to the Conservationist magazine and a Habitat/Access Stamp.
         Sporting licenses can also be ordered by mail or phone.  Previous DEC Automated Licensing System (DECALS) customers can purchase licenses via DEC’s website at www.dec.ny.gov  (look for the “Purchase a Sporting License” button on the home page).  License applications may also be downloaded from the website and submitted by mail to the address listed on the application.  For questions regarding license purchases, please
call our DECALS Call Center at (1-866-933-2257). Hours of operation for the Call Center are 7 am to 7 pm, Mon. through Sat., Aug. 18 to Oct. 13, 2008. Regular weekday hours of 8 am to 5 pm will resume on Oct.14. 
         The DECALS System is New York’s program for issuing sporting licenses and tracking license sales and revenues.  DECALS may also be used for donations to the Habitat Access Stamp Program, Venison Donation
Coalition, Conservation Fund, and the Trail Maintenance Program.  The Department continues to improve DECALS to better meet the needs of sportsmen and women.  
Deer Management Permits (DMPs), for antlerless deer only, will be available at all license-issuing outlets and by phone, internet or mail, from Aug. 18 through close of business Oct. 1.  DMPs are issued through a random selection process at the point of sale; therefore customers who are selected for DMPs will receive their permits immediately. The probabilities for DMP selection in each Wildlife Management Unit (WMU) are determined by the number of applications expected for each WMU and the number of DMPs the DEC must issue to effectively manage the deer herd. An applicant's selection is also affected by the customer's residency, number of preference points, land ownership, or disabled veteran's status. Chances of selection in each WMU are listed in this year's Hunting and Trapping Regulations Guide, available at License Issuing Agent locations, and at www.dec.ny.gov/permits/30409.html /website/dfwmr/license/dmpchances.html.  Chances of getting a DMP remain the same throughout the application period from Aug. 18 through Oct. 1, 2008. 
          DEC plans to issue approximately 530,000 DMPs this year, about 13% more than last year's target DMP issuance.  The boost in DMP targets for 2008 reflects increases in deer abundance in many parts of the state and the DEC’s intent to manage deer populations toward levels suggested by Citizen Task Forces for each WMU.  Applicants are reminded that DMPs are only valid for use in the WMU specified on the permit.
           If a significant number of DMPs are still available in a WMU after Oct. 1, leftover DMP sales will commence on Nov. 1, 2008 and will continue on a first-come/first-serve basis until the end of the hunting season or until all DMPs have been issued.  Hunters who were accustomed to applying for leftover DMPs in archery-only units 4J and 8C are advised that these units will not be open during the first-come/first-serve application period this year, but Bonus DMPs will be available in these units.  For information about Bonus DMPs in WMUs 1C, 3S, 4J and 8C see www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/10001.html.
          Hunters and trappers are reminded that Governor David Paterson signed a new law creating a junior hunter and trapper-mentoring program.  This new law allows 14-15 year olds to hunt big game with a firearm while accompanied and supervised by an experienced adult hunter.  The law also allows unlicensed youth less than 12 years of age to accompany and assist a licensed trapper who is at least 18 years of age and has at least three years of trapping experience.  More details about the new opportunities are available in this year's Hunting and Trapping Laws and Regulations Guide.
          Sales of all sporting licenses are deposited into the Conservation Fund, which is used for the management of New York’s fish and wildlife populations and for protection and management of the habitats these animals rely upon.  Via DECALS, donations to the Conservation Fund may be made in addition to or in lieu of purchasing a sporting license or Habitat/ Access Stamp.

New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board. At the last planning board Patricia Riexinger ask for examples of projects, which were accomplished/activities in Region 4 for the past ten years.  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
1. The Board voted against supporting a resolution to make hunter orange mandatory for big game hunting (2008)

2. Held its June 2007 meeting at Glimmerglass State Park to address boating access to Otsego Lake concerns.  Attendees included two State FWMB members, two NYS assemblymen and a representative for a third, a rep each from CFAB and NYSCC and the Otsego County Sportsmen’s Federation, plus DEC staff.

3. Submitted a resolution to allow any licensed hunter 21 years of age or older with written permission from at least one parent to be allowed to fulfill the legal obligation of the required adult hunter for Junior and 16 and 17 year old hunters. (2005)

4. Issued a resolution opposing an early muzzleloader season in the Southern Zone. (2005)

5. Passed a motion to request that the Governor release funds for an ECO training academy. (2003)

6. Submitted a resolution that all Junior and first time big game hunters be issued a DMP automatically and before quotas are filled randomly through the regular lottery system. (2001)

7. Submitted a resolution pertaining to access/parking and walleye stocking at Snyder’s Lake (2000)

8. Submitted a resolution asking for very close review of proposed “Crossroad Ventures” development in the Catskills for impacts to habitat and access opportunities. (2000)

9. Submitted a resolution against any increase in sportsmen’s license fees during the 1999 session of the NYS Legislature (1999)

10. Submitted a resolution calling on the Governor to maintain the current Fire Warden program (1999). 

11. Submitted a resolution requesting that the State FWMB reaffirm support for a boat launch in the Glimmerglass State Park area and that there be a public meeting on the EIS for such as soon as possible (1999)

Some of the local projects were listed in a letter that was hand delivered to Patricia Riexinger, Director of Division of Fish, Wildlife, & Marine Resources. 

July 25, 2008 - This memo has been presented by the following three present and past FWMA members, as a result of a request received from Region # 4 FWMA Board. Edward Zamjohn ---past FWMA member served for 16years and is still very active in conservation concerns. David L. Wood - present member- representing land owners - has served on the FWMA Board for the past several years and Gerald D. Hamm-present member- representing sports- men- has served for past 16 years.

 
We the undersigned have been requested to note some of the numerous accomplishments which were a results of our involvement as Schoharie County members of the of the Region # 4- FWMA Board.

When formed, the priority of the FWMA Board was to open up more lands for hunting, fishing and trapping opportunities for sportsmen. Members of the Board working with the Conservation Department were successful in obtaining many hundreds of “cooperative” acres from numerous private landowners. These lands were made open to the public with the posting of restricted areas, protecting dwellings and other critical areas, which were of-limits for the general public use. More then 100,000 acres of lands were “signed up” for public usage. Special law enforcement personal were funded to enforce the rules and regulations associated with these cooperative areas.

In recent years the priorities of the Region # 4 Board has focused on forms of access for sportsmen to public lands and special priority areas. Listed below are some of our accomplishments in which the three of us were very instrumental in making them available for the general public’s use.

Looking Glass Pond--- This former mill pond situated in the Town of Fulton, on State Forest Lands, had been idle and grown over for many decades. Permission to construct a pond which was to include handicap accessability was obtained from the Environmental Conservation Department. Obtaining volunteer help, including heavy construction equipment, and with no Department funding, the pond was constructed, today, it is heavily used for boating and fishing.

Wet Land Trail Facility--Located on an area of wet lands on the grounds of Middleburgh Central School a 950 foot trail through the wet lands and class room pavilion was constructed with all volunteer help. Open to the public its walk way is constructed entirely out of recycled materials and offers a class room approach in the study of “Wet Lands” Again no tax payers funding involved.

Bowmaker’s Pond – located along Route # 10 in the Town of Sharon just South of the Village of Sharon Springs this 14.8 acre pond was restored under the direction of FWMA membersADVANCE \d 4. This $266,000 project was funded 50 % by the Clean Water & Clean Air Bond and the remanding 50% by private contributions and volunteer service. It is open to the public for boating, fishing and bird watching.

Franklinton Vly Public Facility – A very important parcel of land was purchased by two of the undersigned and held for future acquisition by Environmental Conservation to insure it would become public access. This parcel is located at the outlet of the Vly- along the Gates Hill Road and not only allowed public access but also a boat launch and parking area. It offers outstanding fishing (especially ice fishing) boating and is also a great location to view a nesting family of bald eagles. Franklinton Vly, a 185 acre pond, is located along State Route # 145 in the Town of Broome.


Fancher’s Pond –Local sportsmen gained title to this 12 acre pond from the Schoharie County Treasure to be managed for the public’s use. Situated near the Village of Richmondville it offers fine fishing and boating opportunities, 


Other State Purchases – FWMA members have often been the local contact person in the process of acquiring valuable parcels of lands. This is true especially with lands along the shore line of Franklinton Vly.  FWMA members are very aware of parcels the State lists as high priority for possible purchase to insure the public can enjoy the many outdoor opportunities


This letter was signed by the three long time Schoharie County Sports Representatives.
New York State Conservation Council, Inc: Governor Paterson has signed Assembly / Senate Bill A11033/S8228 into law. This is the Junior big game hunting / Trapper mentor bill and is effective immediately. Thank you to everyone who sent letters and made calls! Yours in Conservation- Harold L. Palmer, President. 
New York Power Authority at Blenheim-Gilboa: The annual Wildlife Festival and Energy Expo will be held at the Blenheim-Gilboa Project's visitor’s center on September 27th. This is a free event to the public. On October 25th there will be a Spooky Halloween Event held at the visitor’s center. The first series of Sunday matinee movies will be held on November 2nd at the visitor’s center. The second series of Sunday matinee movies will be held November 9, and the last series of Sunday matinee movies will be held on November 16th. Call the Center for more details, 800-724-0309 or e-mail Steve Ramsey (steve.ramsey@nypa.gov).  Need to setup a Wildlife Task Force meeting. 
Trout Unlimited: Up Coming event: September 20 Battenkill Cleanup – 9am – Rt. 313 Rest Area. If You Haven’t Been to This Website Yet (http://bestrainbowtroutphotos.ifp3.com/) You Need to Go Now!!! 
The summer edition of Adirondack Life magazine had a feature on this website and its owner, Brian Pelkey. Brian takes pictures of fish, mostly rainbows, in their native habit in the Adirondacks where he lives. You will be absolutely stunned at the amazing photos of fish jumping, swimming, eating and just enjoying life! The website also has a fishing report that is different because it focuses on Adirondack pond fishing mostly. Brian sells these photos as artwork. They would make an excellent fundraiser prize.  I don’t recommend websites often unless they either are useful or will take your breath away – this does both. Enjoy and thanks to Brian for sharing with us his talent and the fish we all love. Trout in the Classroom program continues to expand beyond the current schools (Ravena-Coeymans-Selkirk, Berne-Knox-Westerlo, Albany City) to Schenectady City and Canajoharie. Members have been finding tanks, stands, pumps, and other equipment to loan to schools. Schoharie County Chapter of TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month.

Jeep Club: There will be a Jeep Meet/feast on September 13th at Gables on route 7 in Cobleskill.  They will have trail rides and a BBQ.  Expecting upwards of 60 vehicles. Meeting at 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC is Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

SUNY Cobleskill College:  Mark Cornwall has promise to give us an in depth review of all the fish surveys of which SUNY Cobleskill has done over the past couple of years.   This report will be next month’s newsletter hopefully. The college has received a $43 million grant of which several buildings are being replaced including the fish hatchery. 

Conesville Rod & Gun Club: The club gave a free pig roast on August 9th for all Conesville Rod & Gun Club members.  It turned out to be a great membership drive. To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. The club received 450-day old chicks to raise for pheasant soft release. Released 320 soft release pheasants recently.  Created habitat areas on NYC Watershed lands for pheasant releases.  The club would like to see NYS DEC stock trout in the Bearkill Stream and the Manorkill Stream.   NYS DEC approved 50 birds for this Fall Youth Pheasant Hunt.       

Whitetails Unlimited:  The next meeting will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on September 8 so tickets can be turned in for the fall banquet. The banquet package was ordered at the June meeting. The Fall’s Diner/Auction will be held on September 28th at the Best Western in Cobleskill. There are chances being sold on a Browning A-Bolt 30-06 Commerative. The drawing will be held at the September Diner. For chances please contact John Bloomer or Mike Zeh.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html.    

Long Path Hiking Club Open Space is purchasing for a way out of the Packkill.  The club did a lot of work cleaning up from all the storm blowdowns.  Looking for additional lands up near Huntersfield. If you would like to join and become a part of this organization, please contact the Long Path North Hiking Club at PO Box 855 Schoharie, NY 12157. If you need additional information about Club activities, etc., please call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039. Dues are: Individual Member: $5.00; Family Membership: $10.00; Supporting Group: $15.00; Sustaining Membership: $25.00; Life Membership: $150.00 All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY.

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Trap shots will be held on every third Saturday, all Summer. POC is Bob Siple or Ed Zamjohn.  Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or High View Camp site.

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library. The club will be involved with promoting their club "at the SCCA cabin" during fair week.  During the month of June the Cobleskill Reservoir holding pond was stocked with about 200 Tiger and Brown Trout. The fish stocked were approximately 15’ to16” in length. The money for the stocking came from the "$10.00 Fish Stocking Button" sales. Fisherman and other interested folks are still encouraged to purchase the buttons for this and future stocking programs. Contact Joe Moore (518) 234-2891 to contribute. 

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 18 in attendance at last meeting.  Trap shooting continues every Friday night at 6:30 PM. There were only about a dozen Muzzleloaders who participated in the State Wide Shoot on July 26th & 27th. The club membership has approved the purchase of stain of which Jim Cahill has volunteered to spray the clubhouse and the indoor archery range building. Tickets for this year’s Dec. raffle are available. See Bob Britton. Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!    

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: The annual fall picnic/outing will be held on Sat. September 8 --for members and their families only- The only news I have is not good--our race chairman, Paul Drexler, who has handled the Timothy Murphy 10-K Run and Walk and the last three years and the Partridge Nest 5 -K run and walk for the last two years is leaving the area. Paul and his wife, both math teachers at Middleburgh Central, have accepted teaching positions near their home in Western N.Y.  Paul is a well known distance runner and knew how to organize a run. It is questionable if we can find a replacement to serve as run chairman from the present club membership. Those of us who have been involved, some for more than 20 years are burned out. We have, since the club took over the Tim Murphy 10-K back in 1993, returned all monies back to the community in an assortment of funding. We have done the same for the Partridge run and walk. It takes about 30 members of the club as well as other volunteers to run the Tim Murphy while the Partridge Nest Run takes only a half dozen as we do not run on the highway and face the confusion along Main St .in Middleburgh. It’s a shame if we are forced to give up the 10-K as we have during these past years raised and past out many thousands of dollars.  
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 The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 9:10 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike  
 
The August meeting for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be at the Richmondville Fish & Game Club located on High View Road (second right after turning left at red light coming from Cobleskill) on Thursday, August 28th beginning at 7:00 PM.  Guest speaker will be Dick Sparano  a NYS DEC representative.
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